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August 12, 2019  
 
 
CHAIR AND CULTURAL HERITAGE COMMISSIONERS 
City of Long Beach   
California  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
Deny the appeal and uphold staff denial of a Certificate of Appropriateness to install a 
new vinyl fence along the rear property line of a single-family residential lot located at 
1215 E. Hellman Street.  The subject lot contains a single-family residence which is a 
contributing structure in the Hellman Street Craftsman Historic District. (District 2) 
 
APPLICANT:  Jose and Delia Ulloa 

1215 E. Hellman Street 
   Long Beach, CA  90813 
                                (Application No. COAS1905-35) 
 
THE REQUEST 
 
The applicant is requesting approval of a Certificate of Appropriateness to install a 6’-6” 
tall vinyl fence located along the rear property line on a single-family residential property.  
 
BACKGROUND  
 
The subject site, 1215 E. Hellman Street, is located at the north side of Hellman Street 
between Orange and Walnut Avenues (Exhibit A – Location Map).  The site is located 
within the R-2-N zoning district (Two-Family Residential District with Normal Lots).  The 
site is developed with a single-family residence built in 1910 and a detached two-car 
garage.  The house is a contributing structure to the Hellman Street Craftsman Historic 
Landmark District (Ordinance number C-7051 adopted in 1992) (Exhibit B - Hellman 
Street Craftsman Historic Landmark District Ordinance).  
 
On April 18, 2019, the property owner received a code enforcement citation 
(CEAC259734) requiring the removal, replacement, and repair of all deteriorated and 
unsafe fencing on site.  On June 10, 2019, the applicant submitted a Certificate of 
Appropriateness application requesting replacement of the existing dog-eared wood 
fence located along the rear property line with a new 6’-6” tall white vinyl fence.  On June 
28, 2019, staff denied the application (Exhibit C - Certificate of Appropriateness denial).  
On July 5, 2019, the applicant filed an appeal of staff’s decision citing that there is no 
code requirement that prohibits a vinyl fence in a historic district (Exhibit D - Appeal).    
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